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CAA ANNOUNCE CHANGE TO OCCUPANCY POLICY FOR EX-MILITARY
AIRCRAFT

Ex-military Permit to Fly aircraft will now be able to carry up to four occupants,
the UK Civil Aviation Authority (CAA) has announced.

The CAA said that the previous ambiguity as to the maximum number of
occupants permitted for carriage in ex-military aircraft necessitated a review of
CAA policy. Previously, the only permitted occupants of ex-military
helicopters, for example, other than flight crew, were two ground crew
required for maintenance of the aircraft away from base.

The CAA said the new policy would mean the maximum number of occupants
in all ex-military aircraft would be limited to the number of seats fitted, or four
persons, whichever is the more restrictive. In special circumstances, such as
military versions of civil types, more passengers may be permitted.

Owners of some ex-military aircraft may now need to be issued with a new
Airworthiness Approval Note (AAN) and Permit to Fly reflecting the change in
policy.  Whilst the AANs, and associated exemption to the Air Navigation
Order, can be issued within the next month to supersede any current
limitations, permits will be re-issued at the time of annual re-validation.

Also being introduced, following the consultation, is a requirement for ex-
military aircraft to display a more readily understandable placard warning. This
identifies that the aircraft should not be used for commercial passenger
flights.

The original consultation document setting out the rule change can be found
at http://www.caa.co.uk/default.aspx?catid=1350&pagetype=90&pageid=11576

For further media information contact the CAA Press Office on 020 7453 6030
or press.office@caa.co.uk
Notes to Editors:

1. The CAA is the UK's specialist aviation regulator. Its activities
include: making sure that the aviation industry meets the highest
technical and operational safety standards; preventing
holidaymakers from being stranded abroad or losing money
because of tour operator insolvency; planning and regulating all



UK airspace; and regulating airports, air traffic services and
airlines and providing advice on aviation policy from an
economic standpoint.

**********************************************************************

Before Printing consider the environment.

This e-mail and any attachment(s) are for authorised use by the intended recipient(s) only. It may contain proprietary
material, confidential information and/or be subject to legal privilege. If you are not an intended recipient then please
promptly delete this e-mail, as well as any associated attachment(s) and inform the sender. It should not be copied,
disclosed to, retained or used by, any other party.
Thank you. Please note that all e-mail messages sent to the Civil Aviation Authority are subject to monitoring /
interception for lawful business

**********************************************************************


